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ASH TOWNSHIP
  BOARD MEETING MINUTES

                May 15, 2019
6:30 p.m.
The Ash Township Regular Board meeting was called to order at 6:31 p.m. in the Ready Road Hall by Supervisor Carmack.
Members present: Supervisor – Robin Carmack, Clerk – Michele Geiermann, and Trustee – 
Jim Booth.
Absent: Treasurer – Rob Schock and Trustee – Adam Grabetz.
Others present: William Godfroy - Township Attorney, Jim Vaslo – Township Manager, and 5 citizens. 
Motion #3278 Agenda Approval.
Motion by Geiermann supported by Booth to approve the agenda as amended.     

Voice vote taken.           Motion carried.
Motion #3279 Meeting Minutes Approval.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve the Proposed Regular Meeting Minutes of 4/7/19, the Proposed Special Meeting Minutes of 4/7/19.
Voice vote taken.         Motion carried.
Motion #3280 Approval of Bills.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve bills #1 through #71 in the amount of  

$208,793.17 from General Ledger Funds, Building Funds, Debt Fund, Fire Equipment Fund, Water Funds & Sewer Funds.          Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 
Old Business
Lakewood Machine Products.

Manager Vaslo said that he and Attorney Godfroy had not been able to coordinate a time and date to meet with residents last month on the Lakewood Machine Products zoning issue. They will try to do that this month. No motion was offered. 
New Business
Manager’s Report.

There were no questions for the Manager and he offered no comments on his report. 
MCRC Labo Rd Estimates.
Manager Vaslo explained that he had received the estimates back in February of this year when the MCRC first suggested removing and replacing the approaches on the east and west sides of the I-275 overpass. The MCRC first said they would pay for the east side if the Township would pay for the west. They later rescinded that offer and the Township would now be required to pay for both side at an estimated cost of $240,000. After some discussion it was the consensus of the members present that the work would not be done this year and that the cost seems high. The Board will continue to look for repair options. No motion was offered. 
Monroe County Library Service Agreement. 

Supervisor read the service agreement by title aloud. This is an agreement between the MCLS and the Township for operations at the Township library in the Village of Carleton. With little discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3281 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the Service Contract with the Monroe County Library System for operation at the Township Library.

Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

2019 Township Tax Rate.

Assessor Renius submitted Michigan Department of Treasury form L-4029 which states the property taxes to be levied for the 2019 year. The Township operating millage was set at 0.80 mills and the voter approved Fire Millage was set at 0.4974. The Supervisor noted that the Township operates on less than a single mill for the year the and following motion was offered:  
Motion #3282 To Approve.
Motion by Booth supported by Geiermann to approve the millage rates for 2019 as presented.

Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Monroe County Business Development Corp.  

The Supervisor read the service agreement by title aloud. This is an agreement between the MCBDC the Township for the 2019 service year. With little discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3283 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve the Service Contract with the MCBDC in an amount not to exceed $2,000 for the 2019 year. 

Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried. 

Recycle Bin.
Manager Vaslo began the discussion on the recycling program by saying that cost for the service is on the rise as well as usage. With $12,000 budgeted for the year for recycling, it is estimated that the cost could be more than $17,000 for the year. The Manager also stated he expects the cost to the Township for providing this service will rise throughout the year. Rising costs from the service provider and abuse at the recycling bin are to blame. The Manager noted that many users are leaving materials that are not approved for the recycling program and the Township receives upcharges weekly from the service provider for unapproved items in the recycle bin. He pointed out that many items are not recyclable such as tires, household garbage, scrap metal and wood, paints and other solvents, and debris of all kinds are simple just left on the ground by the recycle bin. The Manager suggested discontinuing the program because of rising cost and abuse. Supervisor Carmack and the other member were not in favor of that and listened to several comments and suggestion from the resident’s present. This subject will be on next months agenda with the hopes of a full Board being present to continue the discussion. No motion was offered.   

MCRC Contract for Exeter Rd.   

Manager Vaslo said that he was in contact with Supervisor Queen of Exeter Township and that both Townships we interested in sharing the cost of a 2’ lift of aggregate for Exeter Rd between Carleton West Rd and Oakville Waltz Rd. The shared cost is $17,000 per Township. After a brief discussion the following motion was offered:

Motion #3284 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Geiermann to approve the MCRC contract for the stoning of Exeter Rd between Carleton West Rd and Oakville Waltz Rd in an amount not to exceed $17,000 contingent on Exeter Township approving the same.  

Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried.
Ash Senior Citizens. 
Supervisor Carmack explained that the request for funding is the same as in previous years. The ASC group is seeking funding from the Township to help with expenses in providing meals, companionship and activities, basic health screenings, and library service, to name a few, to the seniors of Ash Township. After little discussion the following motion was offered: 
Motion #3285 To Approve.
Motion by Carmack supported by Booth to approve funding in the amount of $5,000 to the Ash Township Senior Citizens group for the 2019 year.   

Roll Call: 3-Yes 0-No.          Motion carried.
Communications.

It was noted that Dump Day was well attended with more than 150 residents turning out to take advantage of the free service. Homrich Landfill was thanked for providing that free service. 

 Citizen Comments. 
The citizens comments were again focused on roads and road improvements. Supervisor Carmack and the other members of the Board along with Manager Vaslo engaged in some lively conversation regarding road budgets, priorities and other aspects of road improvements in Ash Township. In the end it was noted that the 2019 road budget is already set and that all appropriated funds have been allocated.    
With no further business in front of the Board the following motion was offered:
Motion #3286 Meeting Adjourn. 
Motion by Geiermann supported by Booth to adjourn the meeting at 7:04 p.m.

Vote voice taken.        Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,
Michele Geiermann 

Ash Township Clerk
